Dear Parents/Carers, 
I hope you have all had a wonderful summer break and that the children are refreshed and ready to begin the Autumn Term. 
Our new school year is fast approaching so I wanted to write with a few updates and reminders so that the return to school runs smoothly. 
The school side gate opens at 8.40am and registration closes at 8.55am. It is important that the children are in school by 8.55am to avoid a late mark being recorded. Unfortunately, we cannot accommodate children before 8.40am in school as this is a very busy time for staff in school with early morning meetings and preparations for lessons. We do have a breakfast club available through Hatfield Nursery. Wendy in the office will be happy to provide details. 
We will be actively ensuring that cars do not drop off directly outside the school or park on the zig-zag lines to ensure that all children remain safe during the busy times at the start and end of the school day. Families are welcome to park in the church car park during drop off and pick up times.
Children are welcome to wear summer uniform until October half term if they wish or Years 2-6 are welcome to come back to school in their shirt and tie. Please remember that P.E tracksuit bottoms and hoodies should be PLAIN navy blue and unbranded. Similarly, school shoes must be plain black. 
Class teachers will be in touch during the first week back to inform you of the P.E days for your child and to invite you to a welcome meeting with the teacher, to discuss the term ahead. 
Our extra-curricular clubs will be up and running from the second week back with further information following this week. Kinetic Sport will continue to run a KS1 and KS2 Sports Club on a Monday and Tuesday. 
The school day finishes at 3.10pm. Please ensure that you are prompt in collecting the children after school. If for any reason, you have difficulty collecting your child by 3.10pm, it’s important to ring ahead to the school office before this time to ensure that your child is notified. 
We look forward to welcoming many new recruits next week and hope that all of the children settle swiftly and enjoy their first week in class. We welcome Miss Michael as the new Bluebell Class teacher. I know that she is extremely excited to have her class back in school. We also welcome Mrs Harvey back to work full time in Buttercup Class. We can’t wait!
There have been some cosmetic changes to the school over the summer and we look forward to showing the children. 
I wish you a wonderful weekend which looks set to be a sunny one!
See you all on Tuesday 5th September.
Best wishes
Hannah Maskell

